
 
 

 
 

 
 

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEMBER DECISIONS MEETING FOR 
ENVIRONMENT 

 
29 NOVEMBER 2019 

 
PRESENT: Councillor H.A.L. Evans (Executive Board Member). 
 
 
The following officers were in attendance: 
D.W. John, Waste Services Manager; 
N. Skinner, Transport Strategy and Infrastructure Engineer; 
J. Owen, Democratic Services Officer. 
 
EBM Environment Office, County Hall, Carmarthen, SA31 1JP: 10:00am – 10:15am 
 
1. DECLARATION OF PERSONAL INTEREST 

 
There were no declarations of personal interest. 
 

2. DECISION RECORD - 19TH SEPTEMBER 2019 
 
RESOLVED that the decision record of the meeting of the Executive Board 
Member for Environment held on the 19th September, 2019 be signed as a 
correct record. 
 

3. STOPPING UP OF REDUNDANT PUBLIC HIGHWAY LEADING TO THE 
FORMER GALLT-Y-BERE BRIDGE, RHANDIRMWYN. 
 
The Executive Board Member considered a report which detailed a proposal 
formally stop up a disused route whereby the construction of the new Gallt-Y-Bere 
Bridge had rendered the old bridge crossing route and associated highway links 
unnecessary.  
 
It was reported that the adjoining landowners were aware of the proposal and that 
each landowner abutting the areas to be stopped up would be further consulted as 
part of the statutory legal process. 
 
The Executive Board Member noted the area to be stopped up as highlighted in 
red within Appendix A appended to the report. 
 
RESOLVED to approve the stopping up order as detailed within the report 
and instruct the Head of Administration and Law to process the stopping up 
of the area of public highway under Section 116, Highways Act, 1980. 



 
 

 
 

 
 

4. KERBSIDE RESIDUAL WASTE RESTRICTIONS 
 
The Executive Board Member considered a report which proposed changes to the 
Kerbside Residual Waste Restriction policy.   
 
The revised policy clarified the size of bags accepted at kerbside, detailed the 
arrangements for dealing with call backs for presentation of waste after 6am on 
day of collection and provided the arrangements for excess waste collections 
during the Christmas and New Year period. 
 
RESOLVED that the proposed changes to Kerbside residual waste 
restrictions policy be endorsed. 
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